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Using EBM to protect fisheries – Fiji 
Fiji’s coastal ecosystems are struggling to keep up with pressures introduced by modern technology, according to Saras Sharma, a fisheries research officer with Fiji’s Department of Fisheries.

One example is the trend towards installing flush toilets which increases demand for fresh water, and more significantly, creates a large amount of waste water. This can go into the lagoons untreated, depositing excess nutrients and causing algal blooms which kill coral - reducing biodiversity and fish stocks. 

Another pressure on fisheries is the need for cash.
“Children from the remote villages come to Suva for their education so their parents must raise money to pay for schools fees and all the other costs of having a child live away from home,” says Ms Sharma. 

With no source of income other than fish, families must increase their catch significantly beyond subsistence levels to participate in the cash economy. This trend is also supported by technology.
“You can catch a lot more fish with speed boats and modern fishing equipment.”

Individual catches can be larger but there is evidence that total fish stocks are depleting, claims Ms Sharma. 

Ms Sharma participated in the two week professional development workshop for managers to see how the ecosystem-based management (EBM) approach can be applied in her role and, more broadly, can assist Fiji to address some of its environmental challenges.

“It has been very interesting and very educational,” she said.
“We can use the EBM concept to explain to people the effects of their actions, and how they can trigger a chain reaction in the ecosystem that supports them.”
“The EBM approach is also useful in bringing government organisations together. The different departments have different areas of interest – increasing exports, managing the resource base, punishing violations, setting policy, implementing policy…” 

“All agencies have limited resources but by combining our efforts, we can get more value from these resources and have more impact. We can more easily realise the balance between economics and ecology.”  

Learning about the EBM approach has some specific implications for Ms Sharma’s own role in the Fisheries Department.

“It has given me a better understanding of how species management relates to integrated management. It has also helped me learn when to apply the different environmental management tools – for example when to use Strategic Environmental Assessment versus Environmental Impact Assessment.” 

Another key benefit of the EBM course has been the joint learning opportunities and the networks created.

“One of the challenges Pacific Island resource managers face is working individually. By working together, we can learn what others have done - we don’t have to all make the same mistakes.”
As part of the course, Ms Sharma will undertake a project to consider how the EBM approach   could be applied in Fiji. She will look at its application on Leleuvia Island in Kubuna Waters, working with the resort and marine conservation organisation South Pacific Projects, as well as on Makogai in the Lomaiviti group. 

